


















Douglas Finn, Administrative Assistant 

Edgartown Planning Board  

70 Main Street, PO Box 1065 

Edgartown, MA 02539 

 

Re:   Mill Hill Farms - Modification to Subdivision Agreement 

 

Dear Mr. Finn, 

Thank you for your explanation of the above referenced subdivision proposal; it is possible the 

newspaper notice could have been worded better.   Since first approved, many abutters have remained 

concerned over the proper maintenance of the no-cut, no build buffer. We have repeatedly complained 

about deliberate and intentional violations of this provision, at least 4 times with one of those incidents 

resulting in an appearance before the Planning Board, so we and our neighbors remain sensitive to any 

effort to alter or amend.   This recent notice caused significant concern among many of the abutters.  

We now understand, pursuant to your 10/31/18 email to us, that the proposal seeks “to remove the 

'no-cut' buffer along the length of the Common Boundary ONLY”  and  “to allow a lot-line 

adjustment to the Common Boundary” (where the “Common Boundary” is between lots 50.11 and 

50.2).  We cannot understate the value of the buffer zone.  It helps shield us from the extensive lighting 

of buildings in the subdivision.  It helps shield us from excessive noise from swimming pool use and 

amplified music, including the placement of stereo speakers in trees. When illegal cutting was last 

done in the buffer, we had vehicles driving essentially adjacent to our property line. 

Further, you stated that the no-cut buffer around the east, south and west perimeter of the subdivision 

will not be removed or changed and that the no-cut buffer bounding 89 and 91 Schoolhouse Road will 

not be removed or changed.   Although your clarification of the intent of this filing alleviates the 

concerns we had, we are certainly not speaking for nor intending to diminish any of the other abutters 

and those on Mill Hill Rd. who were concerned about increased traffic on that road during the initial 

subdivision hearing.    

Any concerns we potentially had have been resolved based on your email but should the substance of 

this application be modified we would hope the Planning Board is sensitive to these concerns and 

causes the hearing to be rescheduled with additional notice to abutters.  

 

Thank you again, 

David Nash and Robin Bray 

35 Deacon Vincent Way 

Edgartown, MA 02539 











Douglas Finn <dfinn@edgartown-ma.us>

Mill Hill plan 
1 message

Karen Zingg <zingger@comcast.net> Tue, Nov 13, 2018 at 9:57 AM
To: dfinn@edgartown-ma.us

 
I have been a resident of Mill Hill for over 30 years. We now live there full time.  
I have known the Wilsons for most of that time and find them to be great neighbors. I have no problem with their future
plans for their land and wish them well in their endeavors. 
Sincerely, 
Karen Zingg 
37 Mill Hill Rd 
Edgartown 
Sent from my iPad 
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